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The Minnesota Department of Health confirmed on Friday, April 3, 2020, that a Chisago 
County resident has died from Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). While the County 
expresses its sympathy to the family and friends for their deeply personal loss, this 

further reinforces the need to work harder to slow the spread of COVID-19. 
 
“The health and safety of our residents are foremost in our minds, and the County 
remains committed to protecting our residents,” said County Administrator Chase 

Burnham. “We are using every County resource and tool available to limit the spread of 
COVID-19 in our community.” 
 
Chisago County Public Health said it is believed that the individual contracted the virus 

through community spread. Public health wants to remind the community that there is 
proof that social distancing prevents COVID-19 deaths. 
 
"There is mounting evidence that social distancing is working and the community can do 

this together," said Public Health Administrator, Courtney Wehrenberg. "At this time, 
this is the best way to prevent transmission and severe outcomes like today's unfortunate 
development." 
 

Chisago County Public Health and Emergency Management are working together with 
other local government and community partners on a plan to care for and house a 
significant increase of sick residents in the coming months. Although County buildings 
remain closed to the general public, many County services remain available, and the 

County continues to actively communicate with all residents about public health best 
practices, behavior, and activities during COVID-19. 
 
As of Friday, April 3, the Minnesota Department of Health confirmed 4 positive cases of 
COVID-19 in the county. The newest active case is in their 60's and is currently 

hospitalized.  
 
For COVID-19 health concerns and questions call the Chisago County COVID-19 
Support Line at 651-257-1300, or visit @ChisagoCountyPublicHealth on Facebook. 

 


